2024 TOWN OF SHERWOOD
CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN

September 21%,2024

The meeting of the Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday, September
2152024, at 9:00am at the Sherwood Town Hall, W896 Sherwood Rd, Pittsville, WI. Supervisor,
Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor, Rick Schwanebeck, Treasurer, Jessica Bucheger and Clerk,
Margaret “Peggi” Schwanebeck were present. Resident: Albert Bucheger was present.

The notice was posted at the Sherwood Town Hall, the Roadhouse Bar & Grill and at the Sherwood
Electrical Substation.

Agenda as follows: call to order, pledge of allegiance, reading and approval of last month’s
minutes, treasurer’s report and town correspondence, Reports from the town officers. Continuing
Business, Public comment (upon recognition of chairman), Pay bills, set date for October 2024
Town Board meeting, and adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called the meeting to order at 9:00am. The pledge of allegiance was
recited. Minutes from the August 6th, 2024, meeting was read. Ken S. made a motion to accept
the minutes as read and it was seconded by Rick S. The motion carried.

The Treasurer’s report was given. We have $50427.45 in the bank on August 31st, 2024.
Presentation of Pittsville School Referendum

Mary Ann Lippert, President of the Pittsville School Board, presented the reason for the necessary
Referendum for use in the General Operational funds for the school. Residents will receive
information in the mail or on the school’s website about the costs of operations to be covered by
the referendum. It is a request for 4 years of money from taxpayers. The State’s calculation for
funding each student is leaving a short fall of money for the operations of the school. If anyone
has questions they can email them to Mary Ann at: maryannlippert@outlook.com.

Continuing Business:

a. Correspondence: We received a packet from the Clark County Development and
Tourism Board, it out lined what Clark County has to offer to residents and visitors.

b. Roads: Gravelling of town roads has been completed. Culvert inventory must be
completed by December 31, 2024.

c. Cemetery Expansion Project work: We received a copy of the letter sent to each of
the landowners for the purchase of land for the expansion of the cemetery.

d. GAFA contract: The meeting of the Granton Area Fire Association is quarterly. We
will have Andy Cegielski, town chairman, speak to Ronald Vine the president of the
GAFA.



h.

The contract for propane to heat the hall and garage: we will purchase 500 gallons at
$1.44/gal for a total of $720.00.

The board approved checks #s 5059 to 5078.

The next Board meeting will be Tuesday, October 15th,2024, at 6:30pm at the
Sherwood Town Hall.

A motion by Ken S. and seconded by Rick S. to adjourn. The motion carried.

Future Business:

Culvert & Bridge inventory

Poertner Road agreement

Grader maintenance

Respectfully,

Margaret Schwanebeck, Clerk-Town of Sherwood Clark County
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